
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
    
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

The student leadership and presentation 
assembly last Friday was a wonderful event 
celebrating student voice and quality 
learning outcomes at Kadina Memorial 
School.  
 

Our 48 Kadina Memorial Student Council 
members who will be led by Captains Rosie 
Daly (Senior), Talia Loechel (Middle) and 
Ellie Richardson (Primary) set the scene for a 
year of students influencing and shaping 
learning and events at our great school.  
 

The Sports Day house leaders at all levels of 
the school have already embarked on 
leading their teams with event selection, 
parade practice and team war cry chants as 
sports day is just around the corner.  We 
look forward to seeing you next Thursday, 
March 9 (R-6 Sports Day) and Friday, March 
10  (7-12 Sports Day) to cheer on your team 
and support your child’s participation.   
 

The opportunity to lead fellow students 
extends student’s skills and understandings, 
preparing them for life after school. Thank 
you to all staff and students who assisted in 
the lead-up and on the day of the assembly.  

We also celebrated the outstanding 
outcome of the Year 12 class of 2016 who 
achieved a 98% SACE completion rate, four 
merits (20/20 results) and six students with 
raw ATAR scores of over 90. This is evidence 
of excellence through quality teaching and 
learning combined with a growth, ‘can do’ 
mindset.  
 

 
Pictured above, 2016 Year 12 Dux – 
Southwood Medal recipient Kimberley 
Burgan with KMS Governing Council 
Chairperson Michael Glasson. 
 
 Reminder 

Week 7, Monday 13 March  
Adelaide Cup Holiday 

Week 7, Tuesday 14 March 
Pupil Free Day 

 



 

 

Principal’s Report Continued: 
 
The scene is now set for all to focus on learning. This 
year as we continue to strive for R-12ness we are 
aligning the Years 7-12 Assessment and Reporting cycle 
with R-6 practice. The table below shows how we are 
moving to a continuous assessment approach with 
families actively involved and informed during the year 
so attainment is maximised.  
 

This includes a mid-Term 1 check provided to families 
with the Week 7 newsletter.  Family/Student/Teacher 
interviews will be offered across all years in Week 10.  
Online booking information for these interviews will be 
provided with the Week 7 newsletter. 
 

As your child brings home their midterm stoplight check 
we encourage families to discuss with them what is 
working well, any issues and to book an interview time, 
as together we can achieve goals.  
 

Governing Council AGM 
The Governing Council AGM will be held in the KMS 
Hospitality Centre, Wednesday 29 March, at 7.30pm. 
Parent representatives play an extremely important role 
as they are the eyes, ears and voices of our community. 
They make decisions on behalf of you and provide 
valuable feedback to leaders and staff about initiatives 
and school learning. We can’t be an effective school 
without an active Governing Council and I encourage 
anyone interested in this role to attend the meeting.  
 

Family Communications 
In response to parent feedback last year we are now 
emailing information home, including behaviour 
learning notifications. Please ensure we have your 
current email address to enable efficiency in 
communications.  
 

Punctuality at School: 8.45am start 
Families are reminded students are required to be in 
Care Group ready to start their school day when the 
siren sounds at 8.45am.  Being on time allows students 
and staff to prepare for the day.  Lateness causes 
unnecessary disruptions to the entire class and frankly, 
is rude.  Being consistently late, even by just a few 
minutes, is unacceptable.  By practising punctuality at 
school we are setting a good example of expectations 
in our community, especially when our children begin 
their life in the workforce.  
 

At the midway point of this term I thank all for the 
thorough start to the school year.  With most students 
attending regularly and on time, wearing the full school 
uniform, behaving respectfully and seizing every 
opportunity to learn the scene is set for wonderful 
learning all can be proud of.  
 
Good luck at Sports Day 
 
 

Cheers  
Debbie Terrett 
Principal Semester One 

Kadina Memorial School Reporting Year 7-12 - 2017 
 
Term 1 
Week 7 stoplight check 
Week 10 - parent/teacher 
interview 

Term 2 
Week 4 – internal stoplight 
check 
Week 10 – short summary 
report 

Term 3 
Week 5 - stoplight check 
Week 8 - parent/teacher 
interview 

Term 4 
Week 9 – short summary 
report 
No Year 12 Final Report 

 

 

 

 

   
Assembly photos are 
available for purchase 
from Kym Gregory 
Photography. 
Thank you to Peninsula 
Nursery and Garden 
Centre, CCSLC and the 
Southwood Family for 
supporting students, staff 
and our school community. 

2017 House Captain, KMSC and Year 12 Awards Assembly 



 

 

Sub School News 
Middle School 
KMSC Elections 2017 
Wednesday of Week 3 saw the annual KMSC Elections 
held in various classrooms across the school. In the 
weeks leading up to the elections, KMS classes explored 
the democratic principles underpinning our society and 
the way in which it is governed. We learned about 
parliament, voting, the courts and the history of 
democracy itself. 
 
Campaign speeches were held, the ballot boxes were set 
up, the preferential voting system ballot papers were 
drawn and every student was given the privilege and 
responsibility of voting for the student they wanted to 
represent them as a member of the KMSC.  
 
Congratulations go to all students who put their hand up 
to run as a candidate in the elections. This is something 
that was well out of the comfort zone of many students 
and it is a really brave and admirable thing to do. We 
had a record number of nominees, which is a great 
indicator students at KMS are ambitious, driven, 
prepared to put in effort and take learning risks in a safe 
environment. 
 
Finally, congratulations to the elected representatives. 
You have been elected by your peers to represent them 
and we know that you will consistently put in your best 
efforts in the role and uphold KMS values of Respect, 
Opportunity and Excellence. 
 
Jai Koirala 
Year 8 HASS teacher 
 

 
Above, students begin their voting in the Middle School 
KMSC elections, learning about the democratic 
processes used in Australian Parliament. 
 

Unit News 
Learning independence through functional life skills is 
an important part of the Unit curriculum. Knowing 
basic cooking skills and preparing budget food is the 
focus of our weekly cooking lessons. 
 

In the Senior class each week a student takes their turn 
to help set up the kitchen tables and chairs, prepare 
the ingredients and utensils for the recipe of the week.  
 

Throughout the lesson students take turns to cut up 
the ingredients, measure, pour, mix as well as wash 
and dry the dishes, wipe down tables and pack tables, 
chairs and utensils away at the end of the lesson.  
 

At the beginning of the year the students learn about 
safety and hygiene in the kitchen, focussing on safety 
when using utensils and electrical equipment, being 
careful around hot appliances and the importance of 
hand washing, wearing aprons and listening to 
instructions. These rules are reiterated at the 
beginning of each cooking lesson. 
 

Often the program for cooking lessons each week is 
based on the Term theme or important events at the 
time.  So far this term with our ‘Seasons’ theme, the 
students have made fruit skewers and fruit rockets. 
Also with Pancake Day recently, the students 
thoroughly enjoyed making and eating pikelets and 
pancakes. 
 
 
 
Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 
 

 
 



 

 

Senior School: Meningococcal B Vaccine Herd 

Immunity Study 
The licensed Meningococcal B vaccine (Bexsero) is being 
offered to all Year 10, 11 and 12 students in 2017 at our 
school by Kadina Medical Associates staff as part of the 
South Australian B part of its Meningococcal B Vaccine 
Herd Immunity Study. 
During 2017 – 2018 each participant will: 

 Receive two doses of Meningococcal B (Bexsero) 

vaccine 

 Complete two single page questionnaires (one if 

student is in Year 12) 

 Have two throat swabs taken (one if student is 

in Year 12) 

 Receive a $20 iTunes card after having each 

throat swab 
 

Immunisation packs were sent home to all eligible 

students 

 It is important that you read the information 

contained in the pack before you provide 

consent for your child to take part in the study. 

 The student is also required to provide their 

consent to participate in the study by signing  

and dating the consent form. 

The vaccine is licensed in Australia and recommended 
for use in adolescents and toddlers. 

 The Meningococcal B Vaccine is licensed in Europe, 

Canada and the USA where it is being used to 

protect children against Meningococcal B disease. 

 Up to 25% of adolescents carry the meningococcal 

bacteria in their throat. While this may not cause 

illness to themselves, the adolescent has the 

potential to spread the bacteria which may cause 

disease in others. 

 The study aims to determine whether the 

Meningococcal B vaccine has the additional benefit 

of preventing the spread of the meningococcus 

bacteria from person to person. 

If you have any questions about this program, please 
contact the nurses at Kadina Medical Associates on 8821 
3133 or the Immunisation section, SA Health, Monday to 
Friday, 8.30 am – 5pm on 1300 232 272. 
All parents/legal guardians are requested to complete, 
sign, date and return the Consent Form, even if you do 
not consent for the student to take part in the study. If 
you did not receive a Meningococcal B Vaccine Herd 
Immunity Study pack from your child and you think your 
child may be eligible, please ring Kadina Medical 
Associates. 
Please note: your child may have received a 
Meningococcal C vaccine as a child. This is different and 

does not take the place of the Meningococcal B study 
and vaccine. The Meningococcal B vaccine is a 
vaccination that would only have been provided on a 
private script and would have cost you about $150 a 
dose. 
Year 10, 11 and 12 students who have opted to 
participate are scheduled for the Meningococcal B 
vaccine on Week 11, Tuesday 11 April and Thursday 13 
April at school.  This will be carried out by Kadina 
Medical Associates nurses. 
 
Sue Blott, Nurse 
Kadina Medical Associates 

 

R-6 Corner 
Weather predictions for our Sports Day next week so 
far are warm and this can mean a couple of things. 
Firstly, safety with hats, sunscreen and water will be 
must haves. And secondly having a go – for some it 
may be out of their comfort zone. 
As a child I loved sports day. It wasn’t because I was 
the fastest – I wasn’t. It wasn’t because I could jump 
the highest – I couldn’t.  It was because I was learning 
in a different manner.  I learnt that a lot of other 
students were challenged in events.  I learnt that I 
waited for my turn.  I learnt to give feedback to others 
to help them with their performance and I learnt to 
accept feedback to improve my own.  Most 
importantly I learnt that even though it felt like I was 
competing as an individual I was part of a team.  Days 
such as sports days are memorable moments for 
students and staff alike and are remembered fondly 
long after they are gone. 
At Kadina Memorial School my team is Heath but I wish 
every team every success next week.  I look forward to 
seeing parents and families enjoying the day and 
making happy memories. 

 
Regards, 
 
Tarryn Germein 
Head of R-6 
 

 
Southwood Primary Captains and Vice Captains take 
their team through the choreography for next 
week’s opening march.  This too has become a 
competitive part of the Sports Day schedule. 



 

 

Last week our newly elected KMSC representatives participated in training days.  The purpose of the training was to 
network, learn about their new roles, brainstorm and discuss future events, elect office bearers and team building. 
 

Primary students spent the day work shopping with Primary Counsellor Mrs Zelly Ritter, while Middle and Senior 
students enjoyed a day at the Wallaroo Sailing Club with Middle School Counsellor Miss Robyn Paterson and Senior 
Counsellor Mrs Karmela Kleinig.  We would like to share a few of these memories with you. 
 

 
 

 
 

KMSC Training Days 

Miss Miko’s Professional Profile: 
 

Where did you study? 
University of Alberta in Edmonton, Canada. 
What is your previous experience? 
This is my seventh year teaching.  In Canada I have 
taught almost every subject from Years 5 to 11. 
What are you looking forward to this year at KMS? 
Learning all about Australian culture, language and 
the school system. 
What are your hobbies and sports? 
Softball, basketball and swimming. 

Staff Profile – Welcome Miss Miko 

Welcome to Miss Stacey Miko from Canada, who is currently at KMS on a teaching exchange with Mr Patrick 
Keane in her role. 
While at KMS, Miss Miko will teach physical education and has a Year 8 Care Group. 



 

 Ten years ago we did not recognize these logos.  Fast forward a decade and what we see and do ‘online’ every day 
is a whole new ball game and students, of all ages, are at the forefront of this new ‘virtual playground’. 
Like anything, we need guidelines and understanding of proper usage, so that we are responsible users, constantly 
aware of our own safety and that of others. 
In the last two weeks our Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 students have had year level sessions with Kadina SAPOL and CIB 
Detectives, outlining rights, responsibilities and the law when it comes to using electronic devices. 
The following is a summary of recommendations for all users. 
 

Use strong and varied passwords to prevent being hacked. 
On Facebook restrict your information to friends only, thus reducing the risk of very public conversations and misuse 
of your private information.  The test of who your real friends are: the people who you would wish a happy birthday 
on their birthday. 
Understand by agreeing to use an app means you are providing police with any information in relation to misuse.  It 
also means you no longer own the material, it is owned by that company and they have your permission to sell your 
information. Some apps have an age limit, if it is over 13 years of age, then know you are playing in a playground that 
can attract many older folk. 
Four things to remember when online 
W ho’s posted this?  Are they reliable?  Can I trust this source?  Is it to be believed? 
H  ow did this information make its way to me?  Is it a scam? Hack? Or a pop up? 
A  ccuracy.  Is it true or untrue? 
M e.  How does it make me feel, when I see material like this?  How is it affecting me? 
Senior Constable Rob Tucker reminded students that pornography under the age of 18 is illegal.  Porn is not a form of 
sex education, it is unhealthy for people to think that pornography is normal sexual activity.  Brevitt Senior Detective 
Davies informed students about sexting and the law.  If a person is Under 18 years old and has a naked or semi naked 
photo it is illegal to take, send, possess or disseminate it.  Asking for a nude is also an offence and so is sending one.  
Holding or sending this information is a form of child exploitation/pornography.    Guilty of this event can result in 
being on the Australian National Child Offender Register.  Consequences of this can be restricted travel, reporting to 
police on a regular basis regarding any changes in your life. 
Online grooming is when an adult is intentionally establishing contact to start a sexual relationship.  An adult only 
needs to suggest meeting for this to be illegal intent.  Private message friends to prevent being stalked by creepy 
adults.  Turn the chat function off while gaming with people you don’t know.  Preferably play games with only people 
you do know and trust. 
To avoid scams use reliable sites with https or secure sites with the padlock sign. 
Look for the blue tick if you are following celebrities. 
Review your photos so that you are not giving away important information, like wearing a school or club uniform, 
showing where you live.  Take a photo of yourself off your profile. 
Take your ‘geotag’ locator off when you have finished with maps (time, location and date on a photo is too much 
information). 
Think before you post… five things can happen: information can be COPIED, FORWARDED, REPOSTED, SAVED or 
CACHED.  Consider what message you are sending. Would other members of your family think it is okay?  Nothing 
ever completely disappears, once you post it, even if you delete it. 
More and more employers are checking digital shadows before they employ someone.  Check your own shadow, 
google yourself and see what fingerprint you are leaving behind. 
SAPOL reminded students that hacking and jailbreaking are illegal, criminal offences. 
If students are aware someone is using an electronic device to bully, send a message that they need to stop it, speak 
to the person who is being set up or bullied and let them know you are on their side, do not send on the abusive 
message, speak with a trusted adult to get things to change. 
Thank you to our local police who gave us the information so we can make informed choices and stay safe online.  
Year 4 to 6 students will attend a similar cyber safety session next term.  Recognising cyber safety and awareness 
starts from the moment a child goes ‘online’.   
Robyn Paterson, Counselling Team 
 

10 years ago… you would not be reading this! 
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        DIARY DATES 

 

Advance notice of known dates  
 

What?   KMS Musical auditions 
Who?    Year 7 – 12 students 
When?   Week 5 lunchtimes 
Where?  KMS Drama Room  
See Mr Starr if you missed this opportunity 
 
What?   Generations In Jazz 
Who?    KMS Jazz Band           
When?   Fri 5th – 7th May 
Where?  Mount Gambier 
 
What?   Kernewek Lowender 
When?   Friday 19th May 
Where?  Moonta 
When?   Saturday 20th May 
Where?  Kadina 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Instrumental	students	
 

Term	1	Instrumental	lessons	led	by	Mr	Dom	
Meehan	are	well	and	truly	up	and	running.	While	all	67	
students	 are	 being	 reminded	 how	 to	 best	 care	 for	 their	 instrument,	 some	
students	are	 learning	basics	and	 some	are	 continuing	 in	 their	 tutor	books	 from	
last	 year,	 right	 through	 to	 the	 year	 12’s	 who	 are	 carefully	 selecting	 their	
performance	pieces	for	moderation.		
Kadina	 Memorial	 School	 offers	 in	 school	 hours,	 rehearsal	 time	 for	 the	 Year	 4	
Recorder	Group,	 the	 Junior	 and	 Senior	 Ensembles.	 After	 hours,	 you’ll	 hear	 the	
KMS	Jazz	Band	and	Rock	Bands	rehearsing.		
Through	learning	an	instrument,	these	students	have	the	opportunity	to	enhance	
coordination,	memory,	concentration,	communication	and	social	skills.	Music	has	
the	 potential	 to	 encourage	 risk	 taking	 and	 a	 sense	 of	 belonging.	 Music	 is	
academic,	physical,	emotional	and	best	of	all,	for	life!	
	

Performing	at	Kernewek	Lowender	
 

Yes,	the	planning	has	well	and	truly	begun!		
Kadina	Memorial	School	will	be	contributing	2	Maypole	teams	made	up	of	Year	5,	6	
&	7	students	and	Furry	dancers	from	Years	1	–	7	this	year.	All	Year	1	–	6	students	
will	get	an	understanding	of	what	 is	 involved	during	their	Drama	lesson	this	week	
with	Mrs	Hurrell.	All	 Year	1	 –	 7	 students	will	 receive	a	parent	 letter	 this	week	 to	
help	them	decide	if	they	wish	to	commit.			
Can	you	help?		
Have	your	children	grown	out	of	their	Kernewek	clothing?	Are	you	willing	to	donate	
or	 loan	 them?	 Mrs	 Hurrell	 would	 be	more	 than	 pleased	 to	 receive	 any	 costume	
donations.	If	they’re	on	loan,	please	label	them	clearly	to	enable	their	safe	return.		
For	further	enquiries	please	contact	Mrs	Jo	Hurrell.	
jo.hurrell583@schools.sa.edu.au	
	

Year	7	students	-:	Sam	Oster,	Layla	Love,		
Kirra	Hettner	and	Tyrese	Wanganeen	
	
	“On	 Thursday	 Week	 4,	 Mrs	 Sweet’s	
Year	 7	 Media	 Arts	 class	 did	 SFX	
makeup.	We	turned	people	into	things	
like	 cats,	 zombies	 and	 old	 people.	 It	
was	really	fun.”					Sam	Oster	

	



 

 

There is an air of anticipation in the build-up to next week’s two day Sports Day, Thursday 9 March (R-6) and 
Friday 10 March (7-12). 
 

Trials for triple jump and high jump occurred on Tuesday this week, 1500 metres on Wednesday, with 100 metre 
trials scheduled for tomorrow, Friday 3 March.  Please refer to your Term 1 calendar to check the age groups 
involved. 
In addition the Sports Day program is included with this week’s newsletter, and will be uploaded to facebook and 
Skoolbag.   
 

The reserve days for Sports Day, should there be an extreme weather event, will be the following week on 
Thursday 16  March (R-6) and Friday 17 March (7-12).  We will endeavor to inform families as soon as practical 
should either of the days be delayed with a revised program, or postponed. 
 

Team captains have been busy with House chants rehearsed, primary students practising their marching and all 
students learning and improving their field, track and team events during Physical Education classes. 
 

 
 

Sports Day Facts – did you know?  
 

Where did our sporting House names originate?  The Kadina Primary and Kadina Memorial High Schools 
Amalgamation Committee felt strongly the sporting tradition of both sites should be retained.  Each had four sporting 
houses, KPS had Heath, Crosby, Ferguson and Rose, while KMHS had Southwood, Chandler, Holder and Roach.  The 
decision was made to keep two houses from each school, with the heritage representing the geographical locations of 
our students.  It was a difficult decision as sporting houses can be quite parochial, loyal and steeped in tradition. 
We’ve compiled a very brief description of our current House history. 
 

1. Heath was named after Les (Larry) Heath, a well-known Barunga-Willamulka farmer, who ran a successful 
rural supplies and hardware business in Kadina.  He was a Member of State Parliament in 1957 at the time of 
his death and remembered as a generous community person. 

2. Rose was named after Mrs Mavis Rose (nee Martin), a dedicated and committed supporter of former Kadina 
Primary School various committees and events spanning decades. 

3. Southwood is in honour of Dr Albert Ray Southwood who moved to the district with his family in 1895.  He 
enlisted in the Australian Army Medical Corps, studied medicine at the highest levels, and established a 
private practice in Adelaide.  In World War II he became Deputy Director of Medical Services, 4th Military 
District with the rank of Colonel.  In 1924 he donated the Southwood medal to Kadina Memorial High School 
celebrating country education. 

4. Chandler is named after Mr Alfred Chandler, a local carpenter and hardware store owner in Wallaroo. He was 
a respected family and community person who also served as Mayor of Wallaroo in the mid 1920s. 

 

Sports Day Fast Facts: 
1. The first KMS Sports Days were held in 2013 and won by Rose. 

 

2. Heath has won the overall Sports Day Cup three consecutive times – three in a row – trifecta.  Chandler and 
Rose jostled for a close second. 

3. Chandler holds the most records (4) for the Corner Spry across all age groups. 
4. Rose leads the 4x100 metre relay championship record across all age groups:  Rose (4); Southwood (3); Heath 

(2); Chandler (1) 
5. Southwood reigned supreme at KMHS for a time, winning the shield several (7) years in row, from 2000 to 

2006.  Watch this space – a decade later it may just be Mighty Southwood’s time in 2017. 

2017 Sports Day Update 



 

 

 Chandler’s Theme – Hawaiian  
 

Chant: 
Come on Chandler don’t be shy, let us hear your battle cry! 
Chandler. Chandler that’s our name! 
We’ve got what it takes to reach our aim 
Our colour is blue, and we’ll beat you 
Doubt it all you want, you know it’s true 
Shift to the left, shift to the right 
Let’s go team 
Fight, fight, fight 
GOOOOOO CHANDLER! 

 

Heath’s Theme – Irish 
 

Chant: 
Captains: We’re Mean, we’re Green  Captains: Feel the rhythm 
ALL: We’re Mean, we’re Green   ALL: Feel the rhythm 
Captains: The best you’ve seen   Captains: Feel the rhyme 
ALL: The best you’ve seen   ALL: Feel the rhyme 
Captains: We’re rough, we’re tough  Captains: Come on Heath 
ALL: We’re rough, we’re tough   ALL: Come on Heath 
Captains: You can’t get enough   Captains: It’s winning time 
ALL: You can’t get enough   ALL: It’s winning time 
      ALL: GOOOOOO HEATH 

 

Rose’s Theme -  The Incredibles 
 

Chant: 
Captains: Who’s gonna win sports day?  Captains: If being the best be 
ALL: Rose is, Rose is    something you wish 
      ALL: We, are, the, best 
Captains: I can’t hear you 
ALL: ROSE IS, ROSE IS    Captains: Then come over to 
      Rose and get what you wish 
Captains: OHHHH! Who is    ALL: Rose, is, the, best 
the best team KMS has seen? 
ALL: Rose is, Rose is    Captains: Everyone 
      Rose is gonna win, 
Captains: Who is better than    Rose is gonna win, 
all other teams?     ROSE IS GONNA WIN 
ALL: Rose is, Rose is 

 

Southwood’s Theme – Life Guards 
 

Chant: 
Five, Six, Seven, Eight…   Captains: We are Southwood 
Captains: Everywhere we go  ALL: We are Southwood 
ALL: Everywhere we go Captains: Mighty Mighty Southwood 
Captains: People wanna know  ALL: Mighty Mighty Southwood 
ALL: People wanna know   Captain’s: South what? 
 
Captains: Who we are   ALL: Southwood 
ALL: Who we are    Captains: South what? 
 
Captains: So we tell them  ALL: Southwood 
ALL: So we tell them   Captains: South what? 
 
     ALL: SOUTHWOOD 

 



 

 

KMS Sports Wrap 
Knock Out Cricket Hit’n’Miss 
Year 8/9 and Year 10 Knock Out cricket teams enjoyed 
mixed results against Whyalla in Port Pirie Last week 
(Tuesday 21 February). 
 

The Year 8/9 game, played at Globe Oval, began with 
Kadina winning the toss and electing to bat on a pitch 
that was wet enough to resemble a slip’n’slide. Dylan 
Bradman (formerly known as Dylan Branford) was in 
sublime form crafting a chanceless 50 (65 Balls) before 
retiring to rapturous applause from both teams. Trent 
McCauley also chipped in with a patient 34 (57 Balls) to 
help the team reach a competitive total of 6/163 from its 
30 overs. In reply, Whyalla were never in the hunt. An 
early wicket to Jordan Taylor (1/4 off 2 overs) and 
accurate bowling from Dylan Branford (2/10 off 3 overs), 
Jack Rowntree (2/5 off 1.2 overs) and Josh Taylor (2/1 off 
2 overs) saw Whyalla dismissed for 50. The Year 8/9 
team now progress to the final of this competition to be 
played in the coming weeks. 
 

The Year 10 team forged on to Senate Oval and were 
briefly unable to locate the pitch on which they were 
meant to be playing. Eventually, Mr Hewett pioneered a 
path through the long grass, located the pitch and the 
game was able to begin. Whyalla won the toss and 
elected to bat posting a more than competitive 6/148 
from their allotted 20 overs. Jakeb Branford bowled with 
the precision and control of a fighter pilot early creating 
multiple catching chances and limiting the Whyalla 
scoring. As the innings wore on the old adage, ‘Catches 
win matches’ rang true. A series of missed opportunities 
proved costly for Kadina gifting the opposition many 
extra lives. When faced with the daunting prospect of 
chasing 148, the boys needed everything to go right. A 
horrendous start saw them crash to 6/20 after 8 overs. A 
fighting 21 Not Out from Cooper Thiele and some charity 
from the opposition (contributing 15 extras) allowed 
Kadina to creep to 6/70 by stumps, falling 78 runs short 
of their target. 
 

 
Pictured above, Year 10 Knock Out Cricket team 

Thank you to Gavin Branford for scoring the Year 8/9 
game, local SACA representative Ben Brown for 
organising the venues, YP coaches for first class 
transport and the players for their display of 
sportsmanship and teamwork throughout the day. 
 

Shane Moss. 
 

Raise the Bar Academy 
Year 11 student Drae Hopkins has taken on Kadina 
Memorial School’s value of ‘Opportunity’ by 
participating in an elite athletic camp called Raise the 
Bar Academy for indigenous athletes.  
 

Drae was one of 35 students selected from around 
Australia to be part of the sport and academic 
residence camp at the University of Melbourne in the 
January school holidays  
 

Drae explored his potential to ‘Raise the Bar’ in every 
aspect of life, from leadership skills to pursuing a 
university degree and a career in the sports industry. 
His leadership skills came to the fore when he was 
elected a Team Captain. 
 

Drae was mentored by national champions, including 
Rio 2016 Paralympian Torita Isaac, long jumper Robbie 
Crowther and national 110m hurdles record holder 
Kyle van der Kuyp during the four-day event.  The 
mentors shared their athletic journeys and how their 
success and positive mindset assisted them to excel in 
all areas of life.  They encouraged participants to 
pursue life-long learning, including secondary and 
tertiary education and to continue their participation in 
and enjoyment of athletics. 
 

It was an empowering opportunity for a young 
person in our community. 
 

Janine McKay 
Aboriginal Education Teacher 
 

 
Pictured above, Drae enjoyed training advice from 
national athletic champions during the ‘Raise the Bar 
Academy’ in January. 

 



 

 

DMC & KMS Notice Board 
Decision Making Committee 
The KMS Decision Making Committee (DMC) is a 
Representative Committee consisting of staff, students 
and parents who meet each fortnight.  The next DMC 
will be on Monday 6 March, 5pm in the Staff Room.  
 

Principal Approved:  
 

Proposal:  Buddy Class play at Kadina Train Park 
Date:  Friday 3 March 
Proposer:  Tegan Mengersen 
 

Proposal:  Fruit Shop with Play at Train Park 
Date:  Friday 17 March 
Proposer:  Tegan Mengersen and Emma Lykke 
 

The following Proposal will be submitted: 
 

Proposal:  SACE Art Show 
Date:  Thursday 30 March 
Proposer:  Aimee Sweet 

 

 
 

Week 7 March 17 Friday 2017 
Kadina Memorial School will be 

participating in the: 
 

‘National Day of 
Action against Bullying and Violence’. 

 

Our emphasis and focus in all classes 
will be on cyberbullying and each 

student’s digital wellbeing. 
 

Ruth Clarke Memorial Library 
Thank you to Technical Studies teacher Andrew 
McDonald and student Kodi Sparks for designing our 
new honour boards for the Ruth Clarke Memorial 
Library.  Year 12 English and History Subject Prize 
winners are acknowledged on these boards dating to 
1990.  The Honour Boards are displayed in the Library. 
 

 

Canteen News – Sports Day Information: 

**Please note there is a different menu for R-6 Sports 
Day this year. The normal Canteen Menu is not 
available if you are involved in Sports Day. **  
We have our annual sports days next week, Thursday 9 
March and Friday 10 March. Like last year, our 
wonderful staff and volunteers at the canteen are 
going to supply us with all our yummy food and drinks 
for the day in the Little Athletics Shed at the southern 
end of the oval.  Please read the following to 
understand the format, so we don’t have any hungry 
children on the day and they get all the energy they 
need to have a successful Sports Day. Please note the 
School Canteen will still be open for the rest of the 
school, as per a normal day. 
 

R-6 Sport Day, Thursday 9 March:  **ALL ORDERS 
MUST BE PLACED VIA QKR SPORTS DAY MENU OR 
CLASS CANTEEN BOX BY TOMORROW,  FRIDAY 3 
MARCH** 
R-6 food and drink can still be purchased, but from the 
Little Athletics Shed ONLY from 9am (Yr 7-12 use 
School Canteen only). 
There will also be a coffee van on site for visitors. 
The restricted Sports Day Menu is available on Qkr. 
Please select ‘SPORTS DAY MENU’.  Teachers will direct 
students at their allocated lunch time. 
 

Year 7 -12 Sports Day, Friday 10 March:  **PLEASE 
NOTE QKR should not be used on this day for Yr 7-
12** 
All food and drink purchased from the Little Athletics 
Shed ONLY from 9am to 1.30pm. There are no pre-
orders for this day.  Reception to Year 6 students use 
School Canteen only.   
There will be a Coffee Van on site for both parents and 
students to purchase from. 
 

We appreciate any help if you are available on the day. 
We require helpers from 11am to 1pm. Thank you to 
those who continue to volunteer in our school 
community. Have a great day everyone! 
 

Vicki, Annie, Jeanette and all of our wonderful 
Volunteers at Canteen. 
 
 
 
 

R-12 CASUAL DAY 
Week 8, FRIDAY 24 MARCH 

FUNDRAISING FOR SCHOOL RESOURCES 
REMEMBER SUN SMART CLOTHING 

SAFE FOOTWEAR- NO THONGS OR SLIP ON 
SHOES 

GOLD COIN DONATION 
BROUGHT TO YOU BY `3-12 KMSC' 

 



 

 

Wallaroo Scouts: Scout Hall, Jones Street, 

Wallaroo, every Wednesday, 5.30pm to 6.30pm, free.  
For more information call Scouts 1800 726 887 or visit 
sa.scouts.com.au 
 

Centennials Netball Club: Registration days at 

the Kadina Uniting Church Hall from 3pm to 5pm on 
Sunday, 5th March, from 3pm to 5pm and Wednesday 
8th March, 3.30pm to 5.30pm. First practice is 
Wednesday, 22nd March at the CCSLC courts. Juniors 
3.30pm to 4.30pm, Seniors 5pm to 6pm. More 
information Rhiannon Koch 0448 395 714 or Breanna 
Marks 0447 670 767. All welcome. 
 

Copper Coast Table Tennis Association:  

Free ‘Come and Try’ and registration nights, from 
Wednesday 8th March, Wednesday 15th March and 
Wednesday 22nd March.  Winter competition starts 
Wednesday 29th March, at the Kadina Trotting Track, 
Agery Road, from 7pm.  For more information contact 
Sonny Mohring 0402 316 204 (Junior Coordinator) and 
Owen Prior 0408 213 746. 
 
 

Community News 

Principal: Debbie Terrett 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
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KMS Newsletter is published on fortnightly, usually on Thursdays and given to the youngest member of the 
family.  Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to 

dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au), free smartphone app Skoolbag or  
accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading) 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Calendar 
Scan QR 

Code to go to 
website 

 

TERM 
ONE 

2017 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 6 6th March 
House mtgs:12.15pm (all Yr 3-12) 
3.30 Improvement Teams  
5.00 DMC 

7th March 
 
2.30 Canteen mtg  

8th March 
Yr 7 Chook Life begins 
 
Jazz Band SAUSAGE SIZZLE  

9th March 
 
R-6 Sports Day 

10th March 
 
7-12 Sports Day 

Week 7 13th March 
ADELAIDE CUP 

14th March 
 
Pupil Free Day 

15th March 
3.30pm Reception Students 
Parent Reading Session, TR8 

16th March 
NEWSLETTER  
(R-6 Sports Day reserve day) 

17th March 
(7-12 Sports Day reserve day) 
Bullying No Way Day 
Disability Swimming Carnival, 
Clare 

 

Kadina Hockey Club: Welcomes new players 

of any age, ability and fitness level.  Come and Try 
session at the hockey fields (corner Drain and Port 
Rd, Kadina) Wednesday 5 March 2017 at 4:00 pm. 
Beginners welcome. Bring a friend!  Mini Colts Girls 
and Boys aged 5 to under 9; Junior Colts Girls and 
Boys under 13 yrs; Senior Colts Girls and Boys under 
16 yrs; Men and Women 16+ years.  Registration 
from 5.30pm.  First training Wednesday 15 March.  
Any queries contact John Duka – 0427 794 124 

Bute/Paskeville Football Junior and 
Senior Colts:  First training Tuesday 7th March at 

KMS oval, 4.15pm and Thursday 9th March at KMS 
oval, 4.15pm.  First official training at Paskeville on 
Thursday 16th March.  A footy bus will run every 
Thursday departing from the front of the Community 
Library, Doswell Terrace at 3.45pm (except school 
holidays). If unable to attend the first two trainings 
but keen to play, please call Bradley March on 0418 
516 629 or Jarrod Cock on 0417 874 370.  Under 12 
training begins on Thursday 16th March at Paskeville 
oval.  

Kadina Junior Football Club:  Training start 

dates. Junior Colts: Thursday 2 March, 5pm, 
Enquiries Coach Shane Adams on 0428 898 842.  
U12’s & U10’s: Wednesday 22 March, 4.30pm, U12’s 
Ian Monger 0417 878 527 and Craig Beech 0429 695 
470.  U10’s Mark Price 0488 071 304. 
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